MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE FRIENDS OF HATHEROP PARK HELD IN HATHEROP PARK
 ON 9TH JULY 2014.
Present:  Gary Rhoades-Brown (Chairman), Chris Cemm (Treasurer), John Everitt (Secretary), Cllr Suzette Nicholson, Angie and Nick Powell, Averil Coelho, Stella Mabb, Lise Lawrence, Trevor, Sally & Jessica Lake
Apologies:  Ginny Hoskins, Peter Dixon (Friends of Carlisle Park), Eve Rawlinson
Minutes of the last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting held on 30th April 2014 were agreed.

Matters arising – none not covered in the agenda
General maintenance items to report to the Council
GR-B undertook to send a list of maintenance issues raised to the Council for comment and action.  These included the following matters raised at the meeting:
· Overgrown paths (particularly the ones leading to the pond).  One or two paths have become unusable this year and the Friends would like to know if the cutting back of these paths is on the maintenance schedule of the Council (carried out by Continental Landscapes).  If it is not, the Friends could consider a volunteer working party to cut back the paths on a regular basis.

· The gaps in the hedge bordering properties on Hatherop Road continues to be an issue – particularly with dogs getting through and getting lost in residents’ gardens. The fencing has helped and this perhaps needs to be extended.

· The Friends continue to request a self-closing mechanism on the gate from Coombe Crescent in to the park.

· Standalone football post on an area near the playground not used for a football pitch in the winter is well used by children during the summer holidays 

· Some of the playground flooring is pulling up and presenting a trip hazard in one or two areas (raised by TL) – if the Council could attend to this before it gets worse, this might save a complete recovering later. 

· Two of the exercise machines are broken (the step on ones which do not now spring back).

Access Road planting beds
Despite the planting of 700+ plants (allegedly), the plant beds still look “gappy” with an absence of flowers – although much better than the bare desert it was before and there is quite a spread of green currently.
AC & CC both had ideas (including the use of clematis) about which flowering plants would make the best show and it was suggested that the Council might like to consider a site visit with them to discuss a detailed plan for a further stage of planting.

The future of the wood yard

GR-B shared an email he had received from David Allister (Head of Parks) in which he confirmed that no decision regarding its future had been made and that he did “not want to rush in to this”.

There followed a discussion about what should be the Friends’ response to this. Most agreed with JE that the best way forward is for the Friends to put forward a positive suggestion for community use of this area which could include things like a natural gym (for teenagers and older), natural play area |(for younger children supervised by parents) integrated with a wild flower area.  Most agreed that whatever is proposed would include the removal of the ugly fencing and portakabin which, in LL’s observation, is proving a magnet for older children with obvious health and safety implications.  AC mentioned a possible use by community youth groups (eg. local Scouts) but this was not shared by most at the meeting as this would involve the retention of the fence and result in the area being under used.  That said, community groups and schools should be involved at the earliest possible stage with the development of this area in order to give them a sense of ownership.
Those at the meeting undertook to come up with a list of possible uses for the area to consider at the next meeting to put forward to the Council.

Hampton Carnival Feedback

CC gave an account of the Friends of Hatherop Park stall which she and Ginny ran.  It attracted many visitors (including AC who came to her first meeting of the Friends today!) despite far from perfect weather.  The cost of the stall was £27.50 and they took £33.00 so more than broke even.  The aim of the stall is not to raise money but to publicise the work of the Friends amongst the wider community and those at the meeting expressed their deep appreciation to CC & GH for all their hard work again this year in doing this. 

Any other business
AC raised a conversation she had with one or two concerned parents in the playground recently regarding concerns over younger children being bullied by older ones and whether CCTV could be installed to deter such behaviour.  It appears that whilst nobody knows of any such incidents of bullying in the park, some parents are worried that this could happen.  The feeling of the meeting was that there is no chance of the Council installing CCTV on a permanent basis when no actual incidents have been reported.  Also, many at the meeting expressed a reluctance to see the installation of CCTV which is often ineffective in preventing incidents and many might regard as intrusive and inappropriate in a playground.  However, temporary CCTV has been used in response to specific incidents in the park before (mainly motorbikes) and the Safer Neighbourhood Team have always responded with increased patrols in the past when incidents have been reported to them.
Date and venue of next meeting:  Wednesday 8th or 15th October 2014 at 19:30 at the White House (Room 4) – tbc. 
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